



January 28, 2014

Mr. D. Carl Puzey
Acting Engineer of Bridges and Structures
Bureau of Bridges and Structures
Illinois Department of Transportation
2300 S Dirksen Parkway
Floor 002, Room 240
Springfield, Illinois 62764
Phone: (217) 782-2125

ATTN.: Mr. Kevin Riechers

Subject: Review of Double Rail and Post Bicycle/Pedestrian Railing

Dear Mr. Puzey:

As per your prior request, the Midwest Roadside Safety Facility (MwRSF) at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln (UNL) has reviewed the draft details for a bicycle and pedestrian railing system for attachment to the backside of a 34-in. tall, reinforced concrete vehicle parapet. Based on our review, the selected members and configuration is believed to meet the geometric and design load requirements provided in the 2012 AASHTO LRFD Bridge Design Specifications with the 2013 Interims and found in Chapter 13, Sections 13.8 and 13.9. In addition, the proposed railing system is positioned more than 12 in. laterally away from the top front corner of the concrete parapet. Thus, the railing system is outside of the expected zone of intrusion (ZOI) and mitigates the risk of contact with a pickup truck when striking at the Test Level 2 (TL-2) conditions found in recent impact safety standards. As such, it is my opinion that full-scale vehicle crash testing is unnecessary for this bicycle/pedestrian railing system under TL-2 testing as it would be expected to provide acceptable safety performance when attached to typical reinforced concrete parapets measuring 32 in. tall or greater.

If you have any questions or comments regarding the information contained herein, please feel to contact me at your earliest convenience at (402) 472-6864 or via email at rfaller1@unl.edu.

Sincerely,

Ronald K. Faller, Ph.D., P.E.

Ronald & Faller

Director and Research Associate Professor



